
Annual meeting of the Parish Council and ordinary meeting minutes of Holme St Cuthbert Parish 
Council held on Wednesday 18 May 2016 in Holme St Cuthbert Hall at 7.30

Present: Mrs M Knoery chairman, Mr P Gibbons, Mr J Molyneux and Mrs L J Housby clerk

Apologies: Mr R Armstrong, Mr C Strick, Mr S Routledge and Councillors Lister and Markley

Members of the Public: PC Nichol

Election of Office Bearers:

Mr Gibbons proposed Mrs Knoery continue as chairman seconded by Mr Molyneux, Mrs Knoery 
agreed to continue as chairman 

Mrs Knoery proposed Mr Armstrong vice-chairman seconded Mr Gibbons

The following to represent the Parish Council on these committees

JAC Solway Coast – Mr Molyneux

Seadyke Charity – Mr Molyneux

Community Group – Mrs Knoery

Longcake Charity – Mrs Knoery

Culterham Hall Committee – Mr Molyneux

Minutes of the meeting held on 20 April 2016 were proposed a correct record by Mr Molyneux all in 
favour

PC Nichols Report:

Reminder about leaving windows open in the warmer summer weather when not at home to 
prevent opportune sneak thefts to help tracing lost property ‘post coding’ can be done with ultra-
violent markers, pens, stamping, or engraving.  Also the use of smart water to can help identify 
property, please let police know if you see someone acting suspiciously

Reminder about signing up to Cumbria Messaging

Disaster Emergency Plan:

To be included within the July meeting

Invite Highways representative to September meeting either Karl Melville or Dave Harrison

Payment of Accounts:

Mr Molyneux proposed the following payments made and petty cash book signed all in favour

Mrs L Housby     £150      Petty Cash

Cumbria Newspapers £40.90 Annual meeting notice



Notice Boards in Bus Shelters:

Ask for updated bus time tables to be put in shelters

Parish Web Site:

Contact Rob Simpson about putting on updates and cut and paste etc.

Coastal Communities Fund:

Letter to Dr B Irving and Town Representative asking what is being proposed for these monies, our 
suggestions include making Mawbray Banks more user friendly with circular walks, also possible help
for anyone who wants to upgrade their property to provide bed and breakfast for tourists proposed 
Mr Gibbons

Highways:

Read letter from Dave Harrison about possible proposals to reroute B5301 but unable to bring to 
public notice yet

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.00 to continue with Annual Meeting the next 
ordinary meeting to be held on 20 July at 7.30 in Holme St Cuthbert Hall


